
Parking, Markets & Street Trading
Public Realm

Neighbourhoods & Housing Directorate
136 – 142 Lower Clapton Road

London E5 0QD

Please Contact: Technical Services Team
020 8356 8877

consultparking@hackney.gov.uk
Our Ref:  Stage 2 Zone W Consultation

Monday 23 May 2022

Dear Resident and Business,

Re: Stage 2 Zone W Implementation

Parking Services consulted all residents and businesses in the Parking Zone W area
on a Stage 2 design consultation for the zone. The statutory consultation has now
been completed, which means that the operational hours of Monday to Friday
10.00am to 12(noon) and a final parking design have been confirmed and will be
implemented.

This letter provides details of the dates we will be marking out the parking restrictions
on your road and when enforcement of these restrictions will begin.

How will the change affect me as a resident?
Controlled parking will be introduced on all streets in Zone W, where the operational
hours of Monday to Friday 10.00am to 12(noon) will be introduced.

All vehicles will need to have a valid ePermit, voucher or parking session in order to
park on Zone W roads when parking enforcement commences.



Key facts

Purchasing of permits
can commence from:

13 June 2022
You can start applying for your permit a month in advance of the
go live date. Please see ‘Applying for Permits and Vouchers’
section below for further information.

Temporary parking
restrictions during
lining works:

06 June 2022 to 23 June 2022

For the duration of the lining works please use the enclosed
Temporary Implementation Permit to park in zones E or G .
The permit will allow you to park in any on street resident, permit
and shared use bays within each zone (please see attached
terms and conditions). Your temporary permit will only be valid
for the period of 06 June 2022 to 23 June 2022

Please note, this permit is only valid in existing Parking
Zones E & G. It cannot be used to park on suspended roads

during lining works. Parking in suspended parking bays
WILL result in being issued with a penalty charge notice.

Permit start dates: 11 July 2022
This is the start date of your permit. Please ensure that you
enter this date when applying for your permit online.

If you currently hold a companion badge, please contact the
parking permits team as the rules for eligibility have changed.
You may not be entitled to a companion badge under the new
policy change and once Zone W parking controls go live. If you
require further details please contact Hackney Parking Services
on 0208 356 8877

Parking enforcement
on the parking bays
commences:

11 July 2022
You must have a valid Zone W e-permit, voucher or parking
session to park in your zone from this date.

Yellow line
enforcement

All existing and new yellow lines within the zone will be
enforced during and after the lining works are completed.
Please ensure you do not park on any single or double
yellow lines or you will be issued with a Penalty Charge
Notice (PCN).



Temporary Parking Restrictions

Please see table below for planned dates of when lining works will be carried out on
your road.

Location Location
Description

Start Date End Date

COLBERG PLACE Whole street 06/06/2022 08/06/2022

HOLMLEIGH
ROAD Whole street 06/06/2022 08/06/2022

BETHUNE ROAD
Manor Rd to
Fairholt 07/06/2022 09/06/2022

LINTHORPE ROAD Whole street 07/06/2022 09/06/2022

HOLMDALE
TERRACE Whole street 08/06/2022 10/06/2022

WEST BANK Whole street 08/06/2022 10/06/2022

MANOR ROAD Whole street 08/06/2022 10/06/2022

DUNSMURE
ROAD Whole street 09/06/2022 13/06/2022

AMHURST PARK
West Bank to
Stamford Hill 09/06/2022 13/06/2022

GRANGECOURT
ROAD Whole street 10/06/2022 14/06/2022

EAST BANK Whole street 10/06/2022 14/06/2022

HILLSIDE ROAD Whole street 13/06/2022 15/06/2022

CRANWICH ROAD Whole street 13/06/2022 15/06/2022

FAIRHOLT ROAD Whole street 14/06/2022 16/06/2022

GLASERTON
ROAD Whole street 14/06/2022 16/06/2022

NORTHDENE
GARDENS Whole street 15/06/2022 17/06/2022

AMHURST PARK
Seven Sisters to
West Bank 15/06/2022 17/06/2022



BERGHOLT
CRESCENT Whole street 16/06/2022 20/06/2022

HEATHLAND
ROAD Whole street 16/06/2022 20/06/2022

DENVER ROAD Whole street 16/06/2022 20/06/2022

DURLEY ROAD Whole street 16/06/2022 20/06/2022

HURSTDENE
GARDENS Whole street 17/06/2022 21/06/2022

WILDERTON
ROAD Whole street 17/06/2022 21/06/2022

ST ANDREW'S
GROVE Whole street 17/06/2022 21/06/2022

NORTHFIELD
ROAD Whole street 20/06/2022 23/06/2022

BETHUNE ROAD
Amhurst Park to
Fairholt 20/06/2022 23/06/2022

ST KILDA'S ROAD Whole street 20/06/2022 23/06/2022

PAGET ROAD Whole street 20/06/2022 23/06/2022

Signage during lining works
Yellow signs will be erected to inform motorists of the dates when the lining works
are taking place. You must not park on these roads on the dates shown, these signs
will be removed once the work is completed so that parking is available again as
quickly as possible. (Please note, lining works will only be carried out between
8am and 4pm on the dates below. No works will be carried out during
weekends).

IMPORTANT
To help us ensure that we can complete these works as quickly as possible, please
move your vehicle to an alternative street in Zone E or G (using your Temporary
Implementation Permit) or to a section of the road where works are not taking place
and where there are no suspensions in place.

Vehicles parked in the suspended roads during the specified dates above,
WILL be issued with a PCN and relocated.



Drivers who suspect their vehicle has been relocated should contact TRACE
on 0300 077 0100 or via https://trace.london/

Please note that dates of planned lining works may be subject to change due
to a number of factors beyond our control. This includes weather conditions,
covid guidance and whether or not roads have been kept clear of vehicles for
works to be completed. Please check the yellow signs affixed to posts and
lamp columns in the area for the most up to date information.

Parking in nearby zones during implementation
In order to provide you with alternative parking opportunities whilst lining works are
taking place, you will be able to use the Temporary Implementation Permit (attached)
to park in Zone E or G (enclosed map) between 06 June 2022 to 23 June 2022.
Please ensure that you do not park in Zone W after this date using the Temporary
Implementation Permit, as you may be issued with a PCN.

The Temporary Implementation Permit cannot be used in any suspended roads
during the lining works. It is only valid in existing Parking Zone E & G. You will
be issued with a penalty charge notice if you park on the suspended bays in
Zone W during lining works.

Applying for permits and vouchers
You will need to have a valid parking permit or voucher to park on the street when
the scheme goes live on 11 July 2022. You can apply for these online by visiting
hackney.gov.uk/resident-permits or by post from 13 June 2022.

If you wish to park your vehicle on existing Zone E or G roads during the lining
works, please ensure that you use the Temporary Implementation Permit between 06
June 2022 to 23 June 2022 only.

Permit start dates cannot be changed once they have been chosen and an
application has been made. Full refunds will be made if they are cancelled before
their start date. E-permits cancelled after the start date are payable for each full
calendar month remaining on the permit from the date we receive your refund
request. There must be a minimum of three months remaining on the permit and you
will need to pay a £20 administration fee.

https://trace.london/


For more information about the cost of permits and visitor vouchers please visit our
website www.hackney.gov.uk/parking or call Hackney Parking Services on 020
8356 8877.

Go Live

Parking enforcement on parking bays within Zone W will begin from Monday 11 July
2022.

From this date, all vehicles will need to display a valid epermit, visitor voucher or
parking session when parking in Zone W during the operational hours of Monday to
Friday 10.00am - 12.00 (noon).

Parking controls will not be introduced on private roads. As a result, a Zone W permit
is not required to park on these roads. A number of estates within Zone W may have
their own parking controls which have different operational hours to Zone W. These
estates require a different permit, you cannot therefore park on these estates with a
Zone W on-street permit.

If you would like further information on the above, please email us on
consultation.parking@hackney.gov.uk alternatively call 0208 356 8877.

Kind Regards,

Gulgun Chelikhan
Parking Operations, Service Area Manager
Hackney Council

mailto:consultation.parking@hackney.gov.uk

